NEWAYGO COUNTY REPORT



As the District did not meet in January this report will cover two months.

We recently reorganized our Political Organizing Committee into the Special Political Organizing Committee (SPOC) and our Vice Chair Sally Wagner.   The committee includes our two world traveling comedians as well as several others and they meet on zoom.


With their help we have changed our meeting to an open form inviting members of the community to join us and discuss what they feel is important currently for the first half hour and offer refreshments.

We have had people who are democrats respond to our twice monthly adds and want to add their voice to speak on issues we face locally and nationally.

One person when we asked why you are here state “I fear we may soon lose our democracy if Trump and his supporters take over our government and way of life.

He went on to point out he is a Marine and a public-school teacher.


 Others have questioned how a Township where he votes has decided to install a cross on the steeple of the old one room school they use as the Township Hall.  Indoors on the wall is hung a plague stating the 10 commandments.   As Chair I have reached out to the State Party and the ACLU for an answer and have had no response.

We have had residents of the Grant Public School District come to us for advice and assistance to recall four School Board Members who have an agenda and as they have control have caused great controversy in the school to the point they wanted to remove the FREE health care offered in the school.  Because the public responded so forcefully the FREE health care is still in the school.  Due to the rules on recall only two could be recalled and are on the May ballot for recall.  Two others may face recall in the August election.

We have had several new members join and we are asking them to be precinct delegates and appear on the August ballot.

We are also working on the number of precinct delegates slots available on the ballot.  The number of votes for secretary of state in the last election will determine the number of delegates we are allowed.  Unlike large cities we have precincts with less than 100 total voters and in that precinct total votes for the Democratic Candidate was 26.

We also know the importance having a County Headquarters and to do that we have had two Texas Hold’em so far this year and have increased our treasury by $4,775.00 and have another in March and a Dinner in June.   Our Fundraising committee will be looking for a place to rent soon and are developing a budget for the year.

We do have to mention that our Treasurer Jan Walsh is asking for an assistant to be trained as she has stage four cancer and has began treatment. 

Dallas Dean

Newaygo County Chair.
